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CHAPTER 4 

BOARD MEMBER COMPENSATION PER DISTRICT MEETING 
FOR THE LAS GALLINAS VALLEY SANITARY DISTRICT 

 

 

ARTICLE I. HISTORY.  On July 5, 2000, Governor Gray Davis signed into law Senate 

Bill 1559. This law addresses the Board of Director stipend threshold for Board Member 

compensation for attendance at Board representation meetings. Previously, the 

compensation was capped at One Hundred Dollars ($100.00) per meeting. The new law 

changes the stipend threshold from the current level of a maximum One Hundred Dollars 

($100.00) per Board representation meeting to a proposed minimum of One Hundred 

Dollars ($100.00). Furthermore, the law authorizes the District Board of Directors to 

increase the Board Members stipend by five (5) percent annually from 1986 to date and 

in succeeding years. 
 

ARTICLE II. PROPOSAL.  The Board representation meeting stipend for Board 

Members shall be increased from the current One Hundred Dollar ($100.00) level to the 

maximum allowable under Senate Bill 1559 effective January 1, 2001. Furthermore, the 

aforementioned new meeting stipend should be increased annually, the maximum 

allowable under Senate Bill 1559 effective on January 1, 2002 and on the first day of 

January in each succeeding year thereafter. 

 

ARTICLE III.  As of January 1, 2008, the per meeting payment for Board Members was 

$252.70. Any further increases as permitted by the Health and Safety Code and the Water 

Code shall be by a duly passed ordinance.  

	
  


